LHRMA Board Meeting 
October 15, 2008
Present:
Elly Hardekopf, Julie Singh, Cathy Maddox, Cindy Mefford,  Barb Benes, Lin Blodgett, Judy Ganoung, Mark Pankoke, Kathy Harper,         
President:

· Need to purchase volunteer gifts 
· State Conference profit unknown yet for each chapter 
· Would like to do 2009 planning in December rather than January- after further discussion it was decided to wait until January with the new board members.  

· Was contacted about a conference in Kearney on 10/30 & 31- to share flyer with LHRMA members – it decided not to do that

· Discussed the idea of developing an idea sharing blog on the website – a members only page 

A
 Judy will look into a list serve with Yahoo as an info sharing device

-
Spot light on SHRM for newsletter – idea was given to Elly if there is room to run 

Secretary:
· Asked the board if we would like to extend the offer to the two attorneys and two EAP’s and Jane Weddle to continue to provide info for the newsletter – a yes was given 
A   Carmen – provide info for new officer

A   Judy to provide a list of agencies to support as a group at Nov. meeting – Food Bank, Mission, etc. 
-
Gathering information on printers to compare cost 

Administrative Assistant:

· Renewal statements are printed – will add sheet that Lin gives to new members on various volunteer opportunities

Diversity:
· Did attend a public hearing on 10/9 for Initiative Measure #424
· Representing LHRMA at the Great Plains Symposium in Sept. 2009, looking for topics to discuss

A    Judy will add a comment to Survey Monkey about topics to discuss and share results with Barb 

President Elect/Govt. Relations:

· Employee Free Choice Act – The Committee would like to do a letter writing campaign – contact Laurie McIntosh on this 
· Reviewed various laws in other states – legislation issues 

· Discussed Financial bailout and Mental Health Parody Bill 

A
Send out email blast to members on how to vote for the Affirmative Action bill on the ballot – wording is tricky 

Treasurer: 
· Audit info is back – no deficiencies – everything seems to be fine
A
Will submit audit report to National at end of the year 

A
Will email monthly and actual reports to everyone 

-
Will renew CD – check on rates with other banks 

Programs: 

· Still have not heard back from ASTD on joint meeting 
· Will use December meeting to plan most of 2009 

· Trying to pick 4-5 locations to have meetings 

· Tastefully Yours will cater the Social at the Grata – will give everyone ONE free drink ticket – plan on $200-300 for food, apprx. 50 people  - will ask people to sign up on Survey Monkey 

· Receives various emails from vendors – will respond to them about sponsorship at a meeting 

Membership:

· New members – not added to renewal data base 

· SHRM membership drive – no new members yet 

· Participated in the Membership and Leadership call 

· Spotlight – Workforce Readiness 

· Not sure 25% new member goal will be met 

· Redoing online application  
HRCI: 
A    Cathy - Need to get gift cards for the Spring and Fall Session facilitators.  Give to Ruth to hand out with a note.

-   No one has expressed interest in filling the vacant Chair position 
Workforce: 
· Career Expo  Feb. 22, 2009  1- 3 PM  SECC.  Will speak at LPS counselor meeting  about Career Expo
A    Put a blurb in newsletter about volunteering for Career Expo – run a full page flyer as well
College Relations:
· NWU has 4 members now and some non-members 
SHRM Foundation Rep: 

· No report 
Past President: 

-
Review CAP requirements, review reports that are due at end of the year 
